
 

Lori Petre <lori.petre@azahcccs.gov> Fri, Apr 12, 2019 at 3:11 PM 

 

The DHCM Rates team recently identified and made corrections to the OPFS related PGM rates 
effective for dates of service 10/1/2017-9/30/2018 for seven DAP eligible Providers as outlined below 
(corrections were made on 2/13/2019).    
 
Due to the potential volume of claims impacted, MCO's are being afforded options for payment of the 
additional amounts due to the impacted providers.   Options are as follows: 
 
1.  Identify and reprocess all impacted claims for these providers and replace all related encounters 
with the corrected versions reflecting the increase in payment. 
 
2.  Identify impacted claims, calculate additional payments owed, issue a lump sum additional 
payment to the provider, and utilize a special post adjudicated Encounter process (in development, 
details  will be shared shortly with those MCO's electing this option) to update the related encounters 
to reflect the increase in payment. 
 
3.  If you already caught these errors and processed or reprocessed claims and associated 
encounters correctly, no further action should be necessary and we ask that you just notify us to this 
fact.   
 
Please let me know ASAP which option is selected (one response for each MCO).   
 
Our apologies for this error, and if you have any questions please let us know.  Thanks. 
 
 

Provider ID Provider Name 

CYE 18 DAP 
Increase 
10/1/17-
9/30/18 

005217 ARIZONA GENERAL HOSPITAL 0.5% 
020016 SUMMIT HEALTHCARE REG.MED 0.5% 
020420 YAVAPAI REG MED CENTER 0.5% 
118951 YRMC EAST 0.5% 
569582 ABRAZO AZ HEART HOSPITAL 0.5% 
823143 BANNER GOLDFIELD MED CNTR 0.5% 
988451 BANNER UNIVERSITY SOUTH 0.5% 
 
 

 

 


